

FINAL RESUS CLASSES

Mon 11th, Mon 18th & Wed 20th June - 6:30 - 7:30pm

If you would like to take out a Pool Family Membership you will need to have completed a FOLSS Resus session or have a valid First Aid Certificate. More information regarding the pool can be found on our website folss.org.uk/what-we-fund/swimming-pool. Please text Jo Byrne to book 07814 578718. Note: Only 4 spaces left in the 11th June class.

SUMMER FAIR - MY DREAM HOLIDAY! Saturday 23rd June - 12:30 - 2:30pm

This year's Summer Fair is around the theme of 'My Dream Holiday!'. We shall be having all our popular games and activities along with some seaside themed stalls etc. Book bag packs have gone out today. If you haven't received one please pick one up from our FOLSS noticeboard in the School Office Reception area or download from our website at folss. org.uk/events/summer-fair-3/. If any of you, your partner or a relative can help either set up, man a stall or clear away we'd love to hear from you. Text Jo 07814 578718.

ICE CREAM FRIDAYS

Friday 8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th June, 6th, 13th & 20th July - 3:15 - 3:30pm KS1 canopy/KS2 entrance

Our Ice Cream Fridays are back in town. We have a great selection of lollies and ice creams starting from 40p.

SALS SHOES COLLECTION Monday 16th - Tuesday 24th July

We are really pleased to be supporting the SALS Shoes 'Toe to Toe' project again this year. Our shoe collection last year was sent to Syria and Cambodia. SALS Shoes are a not-for-profit organisation set up in 2013, they collect pairs of children's shoes and distribute them in 26 countries including the UK. The charity collects all sorts of different types of shoes: flip flops, sandals, school shoes, slippers, trainers, winter boots, football boots etc. There are 300 million children in the world for whom walking with shoes is a rarity. This makes them extremely vulnerable to infection

by parasites, such as hookworm; while injuries to the feet and ankles can lead to ulcers and other conditions which are almost always left untreated. Without shoes, many children are not permitted to attend school. Here at Leonard Stanley School we will be collecting pre-loved shoes (great for all those outgrown school shoes) throughout the week of the 16th – 24th July. The Eco-team will be going around all of the classrooms daily to collect your children's old shoes during the week. On the last day of term your children can have the option of leaving their shoes on their tables and walking out of school 'shoeless' or bare footed to highlight the plight of children in poorer circumstances who do not have access to decent shoes. You will need to give permission for your

Parent's Pin Board

child to do this. Permission letters will be sent home at the beginning of July.

101 OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES FOR KIDS

care.com/c/stories/3778/101-outdoor-activities-and-games-for-kids/

SWIMMING & WATER SAFETY

rospa.com/leisure-safety/water/advice/swimming/

WORLD CUP 2018

fifa.com/worldcup/

FATHER'S DAY IDEAS

soglos.com/children-family/42373/11-ways-to-treat-your-dad-this-Fathers-Day

62 OVERSEAS TRAVEL TIPS

moneysavingexpert.com/travel/travel-tips

BOOK A BUTLINS BREAK & WE GET 5% OF THE COST OF YOUR BOOKING

Book your holiday and raise funds for us. Butlin's will donate 5% of the total gross cost of any holiday break booked using our unique PTA code FOLS2 (at no cost to you).

Book your holiday via the Butlin's website butlins.com or call 0330 102 5287. Please quote code FOLS2

Fundraisers/News

SPONSORED SWIM RAISES AMAZING AMOUNT!

We would like to say a massive thanks to all of the pupils, parents, sponsors, FOLSS volunteers and Mrs. Paget who combined have raised £460 for school pool improvements. This has meant the money raised has helped fund our new shower and anti-slip matting (on order) totalling £2000. Over 8.5 miles were swam in total. Medals and certificates will be presented to all pupils who took part on Friday 15th June. Many thanks for your support!

BAGS 2 SCHOOL RAISES £172

BIG thanks to all of you who donated clothes, soft toys, etc. to our May Bags 2 School collection. We raised £172! If you have any bags please bring them in as of September as we now do not have somewhere to store them, due to the Pool House being in use.

POOL MEMBERS - REMINDERS

We hope your children have been enjoying the swimming pool and have been making use of our new pool shower! We'd like to remind you of the following for the health and safety of all users.

- 1) HATS MUST BE WORN BY ALL ENTERING THE POOL
- 2) NO JUMPING OFF OF EDGE OF POOL OR POOL STEPS
- 3) NO LENDING OF FOB TO FRIENDS/NON-MEMBERS
- 4) NO SMOKING/FOOD/DRINK IN POOL AREA
- 5) NO SOILED NAPPIES TO BE LEFT IN CHANGING ROOMS
- 6) GUEST FEES ARE £1 EACH (PAYABLE SEPTEMBER)
- 7) YES YOUR CHILDREN CAN HAVE FUN (SAFELY)!

IN-SCHOOL SWIMMING FEES

Thanks to all of you who've paid your in-school swimming fees. Those that haven't will be sent a reminder letter at the beginning of next week.

WANTED PLEASE :+)

For Outdoor Learning & Gardening Club. We would really appreciate any donations of the following:

COMPOST, SEEDS (veg, fruit or flowers), **BULBS, SEEDLING TRAYS,** SMALL PLASTIC PLANT POTS,

WATERING CANS (especially child size),

BIRD FOOD/FEEDERS/NESTING BOXES, SUMMER BEDDING PLANTS

Please leave in School Office Reception area



NEW RAINBOW BENCH FOR KS1

We are pleased to say we have purchased another new bench for KS1. We still need volunteers to paint the repaired KS2 benches - see below.

BENCH PAINTERS NEEDED

Now we have 4 of our KS2 benches repaired, they now need to be painted in multicolours to match the others we have on site. The works would need to be done on a dry weekend (weather allowing). If any of you would like to help paint them please get in touch with Jo Byrne (07814 578718).

Non-uniform day 22nd June in exchange for tombola or raffle prize

